

on, avv. Debora SERRACCHIANI

vicolo Brovedan n.9 33100 Udine Tel. 0039.0432.500317 Fax.0039.0432.280146

Ambassador Degert Office of the Delegation EU in Serbia

Dear Mr. Degert,

from the 13th to the 14th October, 2010, I came for un official visit to the city of Belgrade. This initiative has been approved by City of Belgrade, project number XXIII-01,401.1-20 from June 11, 2010. For this project I was in contact with Mrs Sekularac Katarina who kindly organizes everything for me.

It was the first time for me being in Serbia and, thanks to this initiative, I had the opportunity to know even better the reality of this Country. I was impressed on how the city of Belgrade is well organized in terms of city facilities but at the same time I realized that a lot of efforts are necessary in the civil sector.

Before coming, I was informed by the organizer Mrs Sekularac that she had to face a lot of problems and difficulties raised by people from the City of Belgrade who were contrary at my visit in Serbia.

Mrs Sekularac has been worked many years with projects related to children with disabilities and refugees. I saw personally with how much effort and commitment as well as devotion she is able to run projects related to these issues.

I believe she needs to be supported in this initiative rather than being a victim of unjustified attacks; that is why I am asking you, as Ambassador of the Delegation EU in Serbia, to help Mrs Sekularac to solve these problems.

I hope you will take into consideration my request.

Yours Sincerely, Debora Serracchiani

debore.serracchiani@europarl.europa.eu-www.europarl.europa.euB-1047 Bruxelles / Brussel - Tel 0032 2 28 45531 - Fax 0032.2.28.49531
F-67070 Strasbourg - Tel 0033 3 88 1 75531 - Fax 0033.3.881.79531